
Çaltılar Survey 

The Çaltılar survey project was initiated in 2008 as a way to discover more information about Lycia 

during the Bronze and Early Iron Ages, specifically its settlement history and material culture. 

Though Lycia, an area where many cultures merged, is very significant, little work has been done on 

its pre-Classical history, especially on the second and early first millennia BC. Çaltılar Höyük had been 

briefly surveyed in 1988 during the fieldwork at Balboura, but little had been done since then.  

From 25 August to 16 September 2008, fieldwork was aimed at understanding the site’s extent, 

collecting artefacts from the surface, and to systematically process and record them in order to 

understand the site’s occupational history. A topographic survey was undertaken over the course of 

three weeks, during which 3,200 individual measurements were recorded. Team members also 

conducted geophysical prospection, going over 13,600m2 in about two weeks. Extensive and 

intensive survey was also undertaken and more than 14,000 artefacts (largely potsherds) were 

collected and processed. Small finds and ceramics suggested occupation from the first to the fourth 

millennia BC. A public meeting with about 80 people was held in the village to discuss the 

archaeological project.  

Work recommenced in 2009 between 10 August and 4 September. Surface and topographical 

surveys were continued and aerial photography surveys, ethnoarchaeological studies of the 

production of modern pottery, and geomorphological work were also undertaken. About 28,200m2 

were intensively surveyed and 18,7000 more pieces of pottery were collected and entered into the 

system. Iron Age finds continued to dominate the collections. Ceramic samples were collected and 

studied on a chemical and petrographic level, and were shown to be largely local. A small team 

looked at the site in terms of its environmental context, visiting Gölhisar Gölü, Söğüt Gölü and Elmalı 

and other sites for palaeoenvironmental analysis. Another public meeting was held, this year on 25 

August. A bilingual Turkish and English website was launched. 

The next season of fieldwork took place between 25 July and 14 August 2010. Artefact studies were 

continued this season, as publications were prepared on the material they had so far reviewed. 

Geophysical survey work was also undertaken, with the aims of determining the settlement’s limits 

and discovering more about the mound’s structure. Another survey was conducted by using electric 

resistance tomography. Geomorphological investigations continued around the lake areas. Spolia 

was surveyed around the village, with 16 pieces of Classical stonework discovered in existing 

buildings. Outreach activities took place again during this season, and some abandoned school 

buildings were renovated for future use as storage facilities and accommodation. 


